DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A special meeting of the Parish Council Meeting was held on Thursday 26thth April 2012 at 2.00pm. to meet with Isobel Wright who was representing Hastoe Group, a company who provide rural affordable housing.
PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Loveridge, Leggate. Representing Suffolk Acre Sunila Osborne.

Isobel Wright stated that she was the development officer for Suffolk and surrounding areas representing  Hastoe Housing Group.
She gave a short presentation explaining that Hastoe manage 4000 properties , 1000 of which are new homes completed under their management & another 300 are in process. The remaining properties were older builds.

Most of their work is done in parishes rather than towns. They are currently working on houses that are 45% more fuel efficient  which are known as Passive Homes, these have no form of heating. All of their new properties must be wheelchair friendly.

All properties must be outside the village envelope and are under S106 agreements for use by local people & people with connection to the parish.
Rent is based at 80% of market rent but is capped below housing benefit.

The company provide one contact for council to deal with.

The next stage would be a table top meeting with a map of the parish when preferred locations are identified followed at a later stage by a walk round of the areas identified.

The company funds are currently fully committed until 2015 but there is always the possibility of slippage and rural schemes can take a long time, sometimes 2-3 years before plans are even submitted. They are not expecting any increase in funding after 2015 and this may even be reduced.

Every scheme is different but they would not consider less than 2 and between 4-8 is most common. Type of housing can be mixed.
Hastoe would negotiate with land owners and builders. The parish council will be involved in all stages.

Prospective tenants etc are not means tested but their credentials for renting/ownership of the properties are checked.

The meeting ended at 2.50pm.

